



Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 16th August, 2017, 7:00pm
Village Hall
Present: Cllrs Tony Shepherd (Chairman), Peter Bright, Jo Tucker, Sue Isherwood, Sue Reece
In Attendance: the Clerk Mark Smith

In the Public Session before the meeting no matters were raised.

MINUTES
1. Apologies for Absence
None
2. Declarations of Interests 
None
3. Planning

Consultation Responses requested by Mendip District Council

2017/2079/TCO
plot east of Stoneleigh House – fell walnut tree

It was resolved that Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council has no objection to the felling of this walnut tree. The Council acknowledges that the tree is an important feature in the local landscape, but the applicant's report detailing the weakness at the base of the tree is accepted as justification for its removal.

The Parish Council requests that the applicant investigates the possibility of replacing the walnut tree with a smaller tree species.
2017/1859/FUL
land at Erlon Lane  - Agricultural building, 

It was resolved that Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council has no objection to this application.
4. Finance

Payments approved
Village Hall hire (April to July)
£66.50

Open Spaces Society – annual subscription
£45.00

It was also noted that the payment for the PPLO Nick Mayor strimmer course had been previously authorised. The advance payment of £78.00 would be made for the course on the 13th September.

It was noted that the practice, sometimes seen elsewhere, of clearing footpaths of crops immediately before harvest was not tactful.
5. Dates of future meetings: 

27th September 2017

25th October 2017

29th November 2017

3rd January 2018 
7th February 2018
7th March 2018 
4th April2018 
2nd May 2018
Signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
Signature................................................................Date..........................................................
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Clerk – Mark H. Smith
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Orchardside, Mares Lane, Westbury Sub Mendip, Wells BA5 1HX

Tel: 01749 871076 
Email parishclerk@westbury-sub-mendip.org.uk

